
 

 

 

 

 

Association of Professional Genealogists 

Announces Appointment of eNews Editor and Advertising Manager 

 

WHEAT RIDGE, Colo., 13 April 2022 - For immediate release 

The Association of Professional Genealogists (APG) is pleased to announce having 

contracted with Chris Paton of Scotland to edit their monthly eNews and with Theresa 
McVean of Ontario, Canada, as advertising sales manager.  

Chris Paton has spent three decades in communication industries, including twelve years 

as a television documentary maker in England and Scotland both with the BBC and Scottish 

Television. Originally from Northern Ireland, Chris has been a professional genealogist in 

Scotland since 2006. In December 2021 he volunteered to edit the eNews, allowing APG to 

resurrect this important communication tool.  

Theresa McVean is a professional genealogist and co-founder of Ancestree Detectives. She 

is active in APG as chair of the Ontario Chapter and a volunteer on the marketing 

committee. She is also a marketing consultant with experience as director of advertising 

sales at Canadian media companies, as well as having been senior account manager in 

advertising sales at The Globe and Mail, Canada’s national newspaper.  

“We are very excited to welcome Chris and Theresa to our team of contractors. The eNews 

is our primary tool for communication to our members,” said Annette Burke Lyttle, APG 

president. “Chris has been doing a great job as interim editor, and we’re happy to have him 

continue. Theresa’s professional background in advertising sales will be a huge asset to the 
association.” 

About the Association of Professional Genealogists 

The Association of Professional Genealogists (www.apgen.org), established in 1979, represents 

nearly 2,500 genealogists in various genealogy-related businesses. APG encourages genealogical 

excellence, ethical practice, mentoring, and education. The organization also supports the 

preservation and accessibility of records useful to the fields of genealogy and history. Its 

members represent all fifty U.S. states, Canada, and forty other countries. APG is active on 

LinkedIn, Twitter and Facebook.  
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Kathleen W. Hinckley, CG  

Executive Director  

Association of Professional Genealogists 



P.O. Box 535, Wheat Ridge, CO 80034-0535  
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 ###  

APG is a registered trademark of the Association of Professional Genealogists. All other trade 

and service marks are property of their respective owners. 
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